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This lack ofdata is due, in part, to the nature ofNAIC's and states' regulatory reporting requirements for all lines 
of insurance, which focus primarily on the information needed to evaluate a company's solvency. Most insurance 
regulators do not collect the data that would allow analyses of the severity and frequency of medical malpractice 
claims for individual insurer operations within specific states. Moreover, insurers are generally M3u043 Tc ncot 
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We believe the record speaks for itself. AlI of the conference calls and meetings where this Model Law was 
discussed were open to all interested parties and states. There were no calls or meetings held in regulator-to­
regulator closed sessions. lfthe Vennont delegation ofNCOIL or the representatives ofthe Vermont Department 
of Banking, Insurance, Securities & Health Care Administration wished to participate in any or all of the 
discussions, there was ample opportunity for them to do so. In addition, at the request of Commissioner Thabault, 
we agreed to allow an additional time period for comment. The comments received from Vermont were on a topic 
that had been considered by the Task Force and discussed at length before the Task Force made an affirmative 
decision to request the information be reported by captives and risk retention groups. The Task Force was fully 
aware of the section offederallaw (§3902 of the Liability Risk Retention Act) that Vermont mentioned in its 
letter that risk retention groups might use to inform nondomiciliary regulators that they did not intend to comply 
with the data request. That is why the Model Law allows the regulator to go directly to policyholders in that case. 
The Task Force suspected that once the policyholders were solicited directly, the policyholder/owners of the risk 
retention group would pressure the risk retention group into providing the information. To leave out captives and 
risk retention groups would be to fall substantially short of the recommendations contained in the GAO study and 
would leave a significant whole in the data. Further, it would promote a lack of unifonnity in an area where 
greater unifonnity is called for. 

Even though we are well beyond the twenty-one days afforded for comments, we are scheduling a conference call 
for all interested parties to voice their concerns in an effort to reach consensus. We had scheduled a conference 
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